
WWW.SCFWB.COM AUGUST 2025

South Carolina
 FREE WILL BAPTIST

MONTHLY INFORMER

Conference Meetings:
Beaver Creek - Saturday, September 13 at High Point
FWB, 2095 Great Falls Highway, Lancaster, SC 29720

Central – TBA

Eastern - Saturday, September 13, Location TBA

South Carolina – Friday, October 3, Columbia FWB, 1230
S. Kilbourne Rd, Columbia, SC

True Life – TBA

2026 STATE Association Meeting - February 26-27, 2026,
Turning Point FWB, 104 Fairview Church Rd, Spartanburg,
SC 29303 

For more details and events, click here

SCFWB State Office Hours:
Monday-Thursday 9am to 5pm

843.657.2091
Rev. Lanney Ard, Exec. Secretary
lanney@scfwb.com

Solid Grounds & Christian
Bookstore:
Monday-Thursday 7 AM to 5 PM
Friday 7 AM to 12 Noon

843.657.2092
1169 Atkinson St
Turbeville SC 29162

YOU ARE RECEIVING THIS EMAIL
BECAUSE YOU OPTED IN VIA WEBSITE,

FACEBOOK OR INVITATION.

OUR MAILING ADDRESS IS:
SCFWB STATE OFFICE

P.O.BOX 9
TURBEVILLE,  SC 29162

UPCOMING EVENTS

Click HERE 
to learn more.

With billions of unreached people worldwide, you
can join us in continuing the mission of sharing the
Gospel by giving to the World Missions Offering.
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Friends and partners in ministry,
We have had a very busy month! We were blessed with the opportunity to take a two week 
“vision trip” to France to meet our teammates, visit the churches, and spend  time with several 
of the missionaries currently serving in France. God truly blessed us during this time, and we are 
so grateful we were able to go on this trip. We also attended the National Convention in Kansas 
City shortly after arriving back in the States. This year, we got to see three new missionary 
“units” be commissioned to come to France! 
Praise the Lord! We are so excited to have FIVE new individuals on the field!
"So, when will you all be moving?"
We are still waiting on an answer regarding Breanna’s most recent visa appeal. As you may 
have seen in one of the most recent Johnson Journal's, we decided to wait to reapply for a visa 
for Breanna and instead send only an appeal request to be processed. We were informed that 
reapplying would likely be the best course of action for us at this time, 
as sending a new application while an appeal is in progress may 
seem suspicious. Thankfully, we had the counsel of a French lawyer 
and one of our teammates, Lydie Teague, who has a law background 
on this decision. Lydie also helped us draft and submit a letter on 
Breanna's behalf contesting the most recent denial we received. 
What a blessing it is to have such great help during such an 
uncertain time. 
"But what about the baby? Will Breanna be able to fly or are you guys 
staying here for him to be born?"
Well, the short answer is, "We don't know." 
If we receive an answer regarding Breanna's appeal by mid-August, 
we will be able to move to France before our boy is born. However, 
if not, we will stay in the States for his birth. Both of these options have 
huge blessings and stressors attached to them, but we are thankful 
for the peace that passes all our understanding that God has given 
us. Ultimately, we know we will be taken care of, and our little boy will 
be here with us soon! In large part, you all are to thank for this. Your prayers, words of encouragement, and offers of help
during this time have eased our minds. Thank you for being such faithful partners in ministry!
To God alone be the glory,
Alejandro, Breanna, and baby Johnson

Here are some ways that you can be praying for our ministry in the 
city of Pleven and the surrounding region:

As I mentioned, we are currently Stateside until the beginning of 
      September. Please be praying for us as we travel to various 
      churches, mostly in the state of South Carolina, and share about 
      what God is doing in Bulgaria. Pray that God will give our whole family strength as we adjust to living in a new  
      place for the next month. 

Pray also for the Bulgarians from both the church in Pleven and in Svishtov who are stepping up to help keep
things going while we are away. Pray that God will use this time without us there to help people in our churches
to understand the fact that every Christian has a role in Christ's body. 
Pray for a couple of young men with whom our church is connected in Pleven. One of them was coming for a
while, but then stopped. After going to summer camp, however, he seems to have a renewed interest in growing
closer to God. Another young man is our teenage neighbor who has visited church a couple of times and has
expressed interest in coming again. 

We'd love to hear from you while we're in the state. 
Feel free to call us if you'd like to get together. My number is 843-407-0089.

Thank you so much for praying!

In Christ,
Jonathan Postlewaite

Missionary Updates
Jonathan and Amy Postlewaite (Bulgaria)

Alejandro and Brianna Johnson (France)



Ministry Positions for Maranatha
Christian School 

Florence, SC

For the upcoming school year we are in need of:

Full time Middle/High School math teacher to teach
pre-algebra, algebra I, algebra II, and geometry,
and possibly an advanced math class.  

Full time High School English to teach 8th-12th
grade English. 
We could possibly make a part time position 9-12th
(4 classes). 
 
Please contact:
Dr. Dale E. Young (Interim Principal)
843-409-5128
843-665-6395 (School Office)

Announcement from 
Maranatha Christian School 

Florence, SC

Maranatha Christian School still needs some help
as we open our doors for the 53rd year. 
Please contact the interim principal, Dr. Dale E.
Young, at 843-409-5126.

FOR MORE INFORMATION ON SPECIFIC
MINISTRIES,  

CLICK TO VISIT ON OUR WEB PAGE.
SCFWB WEBPAGE

Send us your events
Send us information about upcoming revivals,
homecomings, and special events. We would

love to include them on our update and website.  
Send information to leilani.reid@scfwb.com or 

reply to this email.

Make plans to attend!
All forms and information available at

https://scfwb.com/scfwb-youth-ministries 

Salem FWB of Scranton

We are thankful to 
announce 6 members 
were baptized June 22nd. 
For the adult members, 
they decided to get 
rebaptized, as adults. 

We are proud to
announce the graduates
from the 13 week new
convert class taught by
Preacher Larry McAllister.

Upcoming Events

Link to print registration: https://tinyurl.com/PrintForm2025
LInk to register online: https://tinyurl.com/WACRetreat2025
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